EMu Slice Test Meeting – minutes dd. Nov 21, 2005
· Jinghua has worked (remotely) with Martin on the final validation of the OSU-CC with the Peripheral Crate Core software. Most of the work focused on cleaning up and preparing the VMEModule classes. Instead of using special broadcast TMB or DMB classes, Jinghua suggested using the existing modules and setting the id 25/26 explicitly in the XML configuration. This is easier and keeps the code clean, although it does require that any readbacks remain disabled for that. It is expected to release a new core library this week. [Ed. Note: a recent issue needs to be understood before such a release can happen, not likely this week]. As soon as the library has been released the D360s at the SliceTest will be replaced with the OSU-CCs
· Martin finished the ALCT code such that it now works for both controllers. Apart from the uploading of the DMB firmware all functionality is tested against the new controller. However, the DMB firmware uploading apparently showed similar problems while using the D360. Martin will contact Jianhui to sort this out. The active 904 test set-up has been extended with a FED crate. Unfortunately, some driver issues seem to prevent the OSU-CC and DDU gbit drivers to coexist. Stan has not seen this at OSU. Jinghua and Stan will look into this. About 60% of the FAST site tests have been ported to the Peripheral Crate Library and cane be run through a HyperDAQ interface. It allows a user to select any of those tests to any of the boards inside a crate.
· Oana has send out an email in which she summarized a meeting with Misha about the anode calibration. Unfortunately, nobody seemed to have had time to read it ahead of the meeting. Since it is expected that most, if not all, of the methods to pulse the anodes are available (those are already used by the timing software) no major software development is expected.
· Alex reported on the CMSSW/EMu status. He has ported 4 digis and the unpacker. The ORCA-based FastAnal has been ported too and work is underway for a DigiAnal. Apart from these applications the question was raised how and when the local DQM will port its software to the new framework. Since no DQM representative was available Alex will contact them via email. It was suggested that Igor’s work regarding the CSC mapping should become available in the CMSSW framework. An empty directory CMSSW/CondFormats/CSCMapping already seems to exist. It was suggested that this falls under the responsibility of UC Davis/Tim Cox.
· The Local DAQ, based on the latest RUI template from Steven Murray, and further developed by Karoly is still some issues with reading from the actual DDU hardware. File-reading was demonstrated last Friday and seem to have the basic functionality. Recent DQM-related updates to the DDUReadout/FileReader have broken the EmuRUI as well as a few other packages that depend on the FileReader. Since Karoly is already looking into restructuring the EmuRUI, this would also be a good opportunity to double check the fairly complicated class inheritance scheme of the EMuRUI and DDUReadout packages.

· The YE+1 integration plans that were discussed during last week’s meeting will be pushed by one week. This allows the introduction of the Wiener Maraton as the LV supply for the YE+2 chambers/crate. It also guarantees a stable set-up for the Global DAQ tests. Those tests are planned in the 1st half of wk48. To make the crate removal and YE+1 integration as smooth as possible, Fred has send out an email in which he details a work plan.
· Valeri reported on the status and plans for the integration of various components in the EMu DCS. The system already runs on the emudcs machine in the Green Barrack, but remains an export-only system for now. It was suggested to make parts of it available to the EMu user community but Valeri did not consider this a safe option. Instead he suggested leaving the system expert-only until the start of the Magnet Test. Valeri will write a comprehensive email in which he details his plans towards the Magnet Test.

· FG reported on the Global DAQ plans that are planned for early next week. Jason and Jianhui will both be available. The Global DAQ folks have proposed to run long tests. Nicolai suggested taking some data during these runs through the spy-channel (and having it documented in the run dbase). FG also reported on preliminary attempts to get the TTCci running. The attenuation issue was by-passed by hooking the TTCci up to the TTCvx (which uses LED-based light). L1As were seen passing through the system which indicated the A-channel worked. The B-channel seemed to work, except for some minor issues (likely to be pilot errors) when such B-Go commands were tried to be send repeatedly.

· Earlier today, a discussion took place between our Dubna colleagues, Misha, Fred, and FG. Vladimir (re-)introduced Alexander who has offered to assist in the development of the Commissioning Test software. Also, YE+1 SliceTest integration issues were discussed. Vladimir and Alexander will start to attend the Slice Test meetings.

